

# Fire Rescue Operations

May 19, 2025  
Meeting Minutes

Stations in Attendance: 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 9, 10, 11 & 14

April meeting minutes approved

## Director/Chief Robinson

- See attached report

## Deputy Chief Supko

- See attached report

## Assistant Chief Brothers

- Not in attendance- no report

## CCVESA

- No report

## EMS Report (Dave Coe)

Policies coming out soon

- Point of Care Ultrasound
- Whole Blood
- Firearm Policy
- Patient Restraint
- Explosive Bomb
- MCI Policy
- Bariatric Policy

## Training Committee (Alan Barnes)

- Meeting tomorrow
- Est just finished Rescue Tech

## Hazmat

- See section of Supko's report

## Dive

- No Report

## ATR

- New equipment is coming in

## Safety

- No report

### ESAC Report, (Tim Legore)

- Presented Carbon Monoxide policy

### Old Business

- SOP Review
  - Inaccessible Woodland Policy—ECC is OK, will send out for review again and push to ESAC to begin approval process
  - Officer Standards—tabled please continue to send in comments, committee will meet soon to review and make adjustments, will bring back in June
  - SOP Sub-committee has meeting on Thursday, please continue to review and provide comments so we can make adjustments as needed to these policies
- FROPS Chairman for next year? Anyone interested? Legore willing to remain, group wishes for Legore to remain as Chair

### New Business

- June meeting—23<sup>rd</sup>
- Pump testing has begun; assure you have units to training center at times required and assure driver coverage back at stations
- Hose & Ladder testing taking place soon, assure to have a rep present to answer any questions or concerns, not job of hose testing personnel to remove hose from hose towers for testing, all the work should not fall back onto on duty DFEMS employees also
- FROPS Chairman for next year? Anyone interested? Legore willing to remain
- Harney plans to replace special unit 11 and brush 115 with a combined single unit—will not be a water supply unit
- Discussion on radio channels and concerns (A8 & FG11 vs A11) request to have radios adjusted, but this will be a lengthy and costly process. Possible quick solution—place 2<sup>nd</sup> “BOX” on B7, place 3<sup>rd</sup> “BOX” on B11—this should help with not having boxes on A11—could place structure alarms on A11 thus keeping A7 clear for true boxes—\*\*DC Supko to follow up with ECC about changes, will reevaluate in a month. Form Radio Sub committee to determine radio channel layout for the future
- Several EMS related items response items discussed—responses to automatic medical alarms with mutual aid transport units when closer units are in station, 1<sup>st</sup> responder to assisted living/nursing facilities—DC Supko to speak to AC Zaney about these items as some changes in dispatch are already in the process at this time.
- Mt Airy hosting EMS Training on May 27<sup>th</sup> will involve incidents in the water (Announcement has been sent out)